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A Message from Tom Kirsch

ETI National President

Hello to all.

October turned out to be a horrible month for the many people who lost their 
homes...many who are large animal owners...due to the many fi res all over the 
state. We all know people in ETI who were aff ected by those fi res, and our prayers are with you.

Our ETI National Board meeting was held on the October 21. The board set the dates for the 2020 National 
events. This information is in this magazine, on our website and Facebook pages and in a message sent to all 
the corrals. We hope that the corrals will schedule your events around these dates. I hope that our corrals with 
show circuits will add the Convention to your schedule. We need the support of all our memberships to make 
Convention a success.

The Terry Kaiser Memorial Trail Trials was well attended, and it seemed to me everyone had a great time. Corral 
20 and our Jr. Ambassadors did a great job. Thanks to all the volunteers who worked so hard to put this event on.

Be safe and look out for each other

Tom

ETI SPECIAL EVENTS CHAIRPERSONS

ETI MOUNTED ASSISTANCE UNIT:  Coordinator:  Jean Chadsey  (909) 967-2065  Jeanieac@aol.com
2020 SPRING RIDE  (June 7-13 tentative):  Kelli Land horseqrtrs@yahoo.com  Jeanie Gonzalez  gilnjean@pacbell.net
2020 CONVENTION (July 23-26):  Chairperson TBD 
2020 DEATH VALLEY RIDE (November 1 - 7): Tom Kirsch (310) 871-9458 tkirsch98@gmail.com
ETI TRAIL RIDER AWARD PROGRAM (TRAP):  Carol Elliott  (760) 963-8209  happy2appy@yahoo.com
ETI TRAIL TRIALS PROGRAM:  ETI Offi  ce (818) 698-6200   offi  ce@etinational.com
ETI HIGH POINT SHOW PROGRAM:  On Hiatus

National Board Meeting
November 18 at 7pm
Foothill Trails District

Neighborhood Council Offi  ce
9747 Wheatland Ave.

(Corner of Wheatland & Sunland)
Join us!

Terry Kaiser Memorial 
at Corral 20’s 2nd 
Annual Terry Kaiser 
Trail Trial benefi ting 
ETI National.  Photo 
by Becky Borquez.
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Find the Special Content that comes with a Digital Magazine!

If you‛re reading this online, look for active links and surprise “easter eggs”! 

When you see these, click for a link. 

 When you see this symbol, click for a surprise!

Mounted Assistance Unit (MAU) Program Update

The Kathryn Barger's Trail Blazers ride 
went off  wonderfully with the assistance of 
the Bonelli, Whittier Narrows, and Walnut 
Creek Mounted Assistance Units, also the 
L.A. County Sheriff  Mounted Unit.   The ride 
was held in La Canada Flintridge, and the 

staging was the Flintridge Riding Club.  The bridle trails were 
cleared by the LA Parks and Recreation and were very well 
groomed.  Thank you to all that assisted in making these 
rides a great success.  These equine events always assist in 
supporting the equine community.  We will let the pictures 
speak for themselves.

Paul Winnie, Cindi Lance

Sheriff s line, hats off 

Sherri and Andrea

Want to learn more?

There are three MAU's which patrol the LA County Parks 
on horseback, if you are interested in joining, the contact 
e-mails are listed below.

Bonelli MAU - kbarro@msn.com
Whittier Narrows MAU - Kteamthompson@aol.com
Walnut Creek MAU - schaubcindi@aol.com

Jean A. Chadsey
ETI - MAU Coordinator

Jeanieac@aol.com 
(909) 967-2065

Paul Winnie Cindi Lance

Sh i d A d

o learn more?
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www.etinational.com
(818) 698-6200

P.O. Box 920668, Sylmar, CA  91392

Email addresses:
convention@etinational.com
highpoint@etinational.com 
insurance@etinational.com
magazine@etinational.com

membership@etinational.com
offi  ce@etinational.com

president@etinational.com
webmaster@etinational.com

January 25
Presidents Luncheon, Rose Bowl Riders  

Contact:  (818) 698-6200

June 7 - 13
(tentative dates)  

Spring Ride, location TBD  Contact: Kelli 
Land horseqrtrs@yahoo.com  Jeanie 

Gonzalez  gilnjean@pacbell.net

July 23 - 26
Convention at LAEC  Contact: 

(818) 698-6200 offi  ce@etinational.com

November 1 - 7
Death Valley ride  Contact:  Tom Kirsch  
(310) 871-9458 tkirsch98@gmail.com

Corral 37/Thousand Oaks
Red Hat Cowgirl Buckle Series - 5 Shows 

-8:15am registration Contact: Sharyn 
Henry redhatcowgirl@yahoo.com

Corral 101/Hansen Dam
5 show series - February - October  

Contact: Kim Estrada (818) 497-4730 
rockbacknzip@aol.com

Corral 118/Simi Horse Shows
SVAC Western & English Shows, Thousand 

Oaks Contact:  Taylor Stephens
 (805) 432-6983

taystephens98@gmail.com
www.eti118.org

Corral 37
April thru November, Thousand Oaks  Info: 

www.eticorral37.org

Corral 43/Riverside Rancheros
Gymkhana   Call Lyn  (951) 780-7208

Corral 70/Crossroads Riders
Gymkhana   Contact: Rebecca Larkin (760) 

669-9647 larkin206@gmail.com

Corral 88
Gymkhana, Triple E Ranch 

Contact:  Noel Cook (951) 427-9243 
ncperformancehorses@gmail.com

Corral 210
Monthly play days third Sunday of 

each month, Gibson Ranch, Sunland 
Contact: Jeanette Provolt (818) 472-6537        

countryatheart.jp@verizon.net

When a Corral plans a 
ride at Vasquez Rocks, 

as a courtesy, please call 
the Rangers 

(661) 268-0840

November 2/Corral 35
Trail day, Glendora Contact: Dottie Hilliard 

(626) 335-7112 equidot@aol.com

November 2/Corral 86
Debby Does Acton ride Contact: Debby 

Arter (661) 816-4345

November 2/Corral 88
Trail ride, Triple E Ranch Contact:  

Noel Cook (951) 427-9243 
ncperformancehorses@gmail.com

November 2/Corral 103
Smoke Tree Ranch Ride, Phelan Contact: 

Dawn Walker delta3743@verizon.net

November 2/Corral 138
Mescal Creek ride Contact: Elaine 

Macdonald emac43031@gmail.com

November 3/Corral 43
Gymkhana, Riverside Rancheros Contact: 

Lyn Morris lyn4539@earthlink.net

November 3/Corral 138
Halloween ride, Vasquez Rocks  Costumes 

optional. Contact: Leah Frankenberg
 leah.frankenberg@gmail.com

November 6/Corral 83
Trail Ride, BVS, Sycamore Canyon 

Contact: Joan Howard (661) 821-1577

November 10/Corral 37
Red Hat Cowgirl Horse Show (double  
point - no jumping), Thousand Oaks  

Info: www.eticorral37.org

November 10/Corral 65
Trail ride, Paso Robles Contact: 
Helen Ordway (661) 201-8152 

heordway@gmail.com

November 15/ Corral 10
Saddle Club, Lakeview Terrace Contact: 

Gina Cruz ginakeilcruz@yahoo.com

November 16/Corral 35
Monthly trail ride, Glendora Contact: Dottie 
Hilliard (626) 335-7112 equidot@aol.com

November 16/Corral 88
Gymkhana, Triple E Ranch 

Contact:  Noel Cook (951) 427-9243 
ncperformancehorses@gmail.com

November 16/Corral 357
Trail ride, Trabuco-Rose Preserve Ride 

Contact:  Debbie (949) 244-0670

November 17/Corral 86
Pancake Poker Ride, Agua Dulce Contact: 

Heather Kaufman (661) 360-5151

November 17/Corral 210
Play day, Gibson Ranch, Sunland 

Contact: Jeanette Provolt (818) 472-6537  
countryatheart.jp@verizon.net

November 20/Corral 66
Midweek trail ride, Barstow Contact: 

Beth Uzonyi (760) 953-2576 
bethygirl55@aol.com

November 21/Corral 83
Trail Ride, Burro Schmidt Contact: Gaby 

Roth (818) 307-5708

November 23/Corral 12
Turkey ride, Sylmar Contact: Patty Hug  
(818) 367-2056 pattyhug@ca.rr.com

Equestrian Trails Inc.            Coming Events Calendar

NATIONAL CONTACTS

Individual Corral

Circuit Shows/Series

2019 ETI Trail Rides, 

Drives, Events

NOVEMBER

GYMKHANAS/PLAYDAYS

2020 NATIONAL EVENTS
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November 23/Corral 20
Becky’s Birthday Ride, Wildwood Regional 
Park, Thousand Oaks   Contact:  Becky 

Borquez (818) 262-7764

December 2/Corral 88
Trail ride, Triple E Ranch Contact:  

Noel Cook (951) 427-9243 
ncperformancehorses@gmail.com

December 7/Corral 3
Covina Christmas Parade Contact: 

Cindi Schaub (909) 354-1613 
schaubcindi@aol.com

December 7//Corral 138
Christmas toy ride Contact: Janette 

(858) 692-6836 janette.beas@gmail.com 

December 8/Corral 65
Holiday day ride/BBQ, Bakersfi eld 

Contact: Helen Ordway (661) 201-8152 
heordway@gmail.com

December 10/Corral 66
Corral Christmas Party, Bredelis Ranch, 

Newberry Springs Contact: Jean Bredelis 
(760) 447-0385

December 12/Corral 83
Trail Ride, California City Contact: 

Peggy Smith (661) 331-4995

December 13/ Corral 10
Saddle Club, Lakeview Terrace Contact: 

Gina Cruz ginakeilcruz@yahoo.com

December 14/Corral 35 & 3
Glendora Christmas Parade Contact: Dottie 
Hilliard (626) 335-7112 equidot@aol.com

December 14/Corral 20
HoHoHo Ride, Stonehurst Park/Sun Valley  
Contact:  Linda Fullerton (818) 612-3305

December 15/Corral 22
Christmas ride, Griffi  th Park 

Trail boss:  Paul Jacques Contact: 
Kathleen Smart (626) 590-6972 
kathleensmart99@gmail.com

December 15/Corral 38
Christmas Carolling, Burbank Contact: 

Diana Hoch (818) 383-6566

December 15/Corral 210
Play day, Gibson Ranch, Sunland 

Contact: Jeanette Provolt (818) 472-6537        
countryatheart.jp@verizon.net

December 21/Corral 88
Gymkhana, Triple E Ranch 

Contact:  Noel Cook (951) 427-9243 
ncperformancehorses@gmail.com

AVDR Gymkhana  
Antelope Valley Desert Riders   

Contact: Andria (661) 270-0952  
www.avdesertriders.org

Carousel Ranch    
Therapeutic Riding Program   

(661) 268-8010

ELSA
Experience.Learning.Support.w/Animals 

Therapeutic riding program             
 (310) 403-966 www.elsainc.org

Head’s Up Therapy on Horseback  
Nancy  (818) 848-0870 

www.headsuptherapy.com

Ride On Therapeutic Horsemanship
program for disabled riders

(818) 700-2971   www.rideon.org

Shadow Hills Riding Club            
Therapeutic Riding Program  
Contact Johnny:  (818) 352-2166 
www.shadowhillsridingclub.org

April 19/Jr. Ambassadors
Horse show, Stetson Ranch  Contact:  

Cheri Ovayan (818) 335-2884

Equestrian Trails Inc.            Coming Events Calendar

NON-ETI EVENTS

MARK YOUR 2020 
CALENDARS!!!

President’s Luncheon - January 25
Spring Ride - June 7 - 13 (tentative)

2020 Convention at LAEC - July 23-26
Death Valley Ride - November 1 - 7

DECEMBER

2020 NATIONAL EVENTS
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We all need encouragement and 
positive energy...especially these 
days.  Each month, I’m going to 
send come positivity your way on 
this page.  If you have a favorite 
saying, please share at magazine@
etinational.com and I’ll include the 
following month!!

Your Editor
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Ariel Tram Threatens Horse Keeping
Submitted by Lynn Brown, ETI National Trail Coordinator

I was appointed by L.A. Rec. and Parks to chair an 
equestrian group of my choice to address the proposed 
Aerial Tram project.  The group was composed of fi ve 
members of the L.A. Equine Advisory Committee (EAC), 
an L.A. City appointed committee. Also in the group 
were four local experienced riders (ETI included) from 
the Burbank/Glendale/Los Angeles area who regularly 
ride the trails that are to be impacted in Griffi  th Park.

This was a formal hearing, and the group met to 
discuss their concerns on this proposed issue.  As chair, 
I was tasked with summarizing the groups concerns.  
I presented the group’s opinions at the EAC meeting 
September 30.  There was a motion from the EAC 
Board to write a letter, which was approved by vote, 
and was sent.

My summation and comments as chair of the Aerial 
Tram Equestrian working group:

Griffi  th Park is the largest urban park in the U.S. It 
is the only urban park that features horse trails.  A 
person can ride into the Park and see Glendale, Los 
Angeles and Burbank spread around the Park.  This 
unique access to the Park must be preserved. To 
access these trails, riders cross a single protected 
equestrian bridge over the LA River and travel through 
dedicated equestrian tunnels at the 134 freeway and in 
Griffi  th Park. The quiet nature of this area, in a natural 
condition (fencing and signs for the arena, all parking 
areas in a natural unpaved condition) complements the 
primary equestrian trail into the Park.

At the time of the Equestrian Aerial Tram working 
group, The Dixon Report and Recommendation were 
unknown to all but one person in this group. The rest 
were unaware of the Dixon Study and therefore not 
aff orded any opportunity to read it in the context of 

the questionnaire. This is a serious oversight 

because the Dixon Report recommends Martinez Arena 
for the Aerial Tram because it is “under-utilized” (a 
signifi cant misreading of actual service and use of 
Martinez Arena). With no identifi cation of the study 
or its recommendations in the questionnaire itself, the 
equestrian group concluded that, by all appearances, 
a decision has been likely made, predetermining the 
outcome of the Aerial Tram location (including a “transit 
hub” and “visitors center”.)

Approximately 20 years ago, Martinez Arena was 
offi  cially dedicated by then Councilman LaBonge to 
the general equestrian public. I was present at the 
dedication along with Councilman LaBonge.

The prime reason given in the Dixon report 
recommendation was inaccurately based upon a 
visual survey, lacking deep knowledge of the nature 
and use of Martinez Arena.  Second, Martinez arena 
serves multiple purposes, and its location on the north 
entrance to Griffi  th Park makes it convenient to all of the 
equestrians from Los Angeles, Burbank and Glendale. 
To the contrary, it is over utilized with documented use 
from the horse-keeping public.

Any proposal to urbanize the north entrance to the 
Park confl icts with the continued safe use into Griffi  th 
Park for all equestrians from Los Angeles/ Glendale/
Burbank; and for all visitor-serving facilities from 
the rental stables in Glendale, LA and Burbank. The 
equestrian community presence brings fi nancial gain to 
all ancillary businesses...i.e. tack stores, veterinarians, 
rental stables for the public, boarding barns for horse 
owners, and the L.A.E.C. which attracts the general 
public for public riding lessons and many other events 
attended by the public. The equestrian public supports 
the grocery stores, local restaurants and many 
businesses. Also, the equestrian public has a huge 
eff ect on real estate value and prices and on the local 
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economy because of access to the Park.

The business done in the equestrian area amounts to 
several million dollars annually as many equestrians 
shop and do business in the area after riding.

Tram noise, busses, cars, shuttles are antithetical to 
the quiet nature of the north entrance. The equestrians 
from the adjoining cities will be put at unnecessary 
noise and risk. They have no options as equestrians 
have only one access to ride in the Park.  Riders must 
go over the Mariposa Bridge, the only equestrian 
bridge in this area, and must pass by Martinez to 
access the 54 miles of wonderful trails in Griffi  th Park.  
This action disenfranchises a large profi table, peaceful, 
non-destructive group of Park users.

The proposal at the north entrance puts visitors 
at a disadvantage. It is a single purpose location 
disconnected from many of the Park’s other more 
urbanized activities.  Because the trails are part of the 
Cultural Historic Monument status of Griffi  th Park, the 
trail riding experience is to a quiet, natural and safe 

environment at the west entrance.

Introducing a transit hub, a visitor center and aerial 
tram confl icts with the historic status of the trails, the 
Park and its wilderness values.

The on/off  ramps at Forest Lawn Drive are inadequately 
one lane, to accommodate the expected volume 
of buses, shuttles and cars. Signifi cant confl icts at 
these ramps occur regularly with memorials, funeral 
processions and remembrances of those buried at Mt. 
Sinai and at Forest Lawn.

The Park is zoned Open Space and a Historic Cultural 
Monument. The north entrance is natural and a 
gateway to wilderness.

The LAEAC will, as it receives additional community 
input and information concerning a possible transit hub 
serving Griffi  th Park, provide continuing input as part 
of the feasibility study. We believe the ideal location for 
any transit hub/ tram within the Park should be within 
the Park itself. 

Ariel Tram Threatens Horse Keeping
Submitted by Lynn Brown, ETI National Trail Coordinator
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The 2nd Annual Terry Kaiser Memorial Trail Trials to 
benefit ETI National was held at Gabrieleno Arena and 
Hansen Dam in Lake View Terrace on Saturday, October 
19, 2019, sponsored by ETI Corral 20 Rough Riders.

What a great day!  Beautiful weather, awesome obstacles 
and course, and no one got hurt! (that’s always a plus).  
Deb Mader received many compliments on the great 
trail trials course!  We’re glad everyone had a good 
time! For the first time, we offered a Schooling Class 
and had six riders in that category.  There were three 
Junior entries, 13 in Open, and 32 in Novice. THANK 
YOU TO EVERYONE WHO CAME!

Thank you to our amazing judges:  

•  Pam Mitchell from Corral 20 was the judge at the 
Halloween Sign Obstacle #1. 

• Obstacle #2 was the Bridge, judged by Lyles Perkins 
from Courtship Ranch in LVT

•  Deb McConville judged Obstacle #3, the Tent 

• Patty Hug, Corral 12, judged Obstacle #4, the 
Slicker

• Nikki Ahten, Corral 20 member and 2nd VP of ETI 
National, judged Obstacle #5, the Mud/Water 
Crossing 

• Obstacle #6 was the Step-Up, judged by Cheri 
Ovayan, President of Corral 20 and “mom-in-
charge” of the Junior Ambassador Program 

• Obstacle #7 was the Tack Check, judged by Karen 
Fuco 

• Linda Fullerton, Secretary of Corral 20 and 
immediate Past President of ETI National, was the 
judge at Obstacle #8 the Back Up (reputed to be 
the tough obstacle!)

• Gina Cruz, President of Corral 10, was at Obstacle 
#9, Step over Logs 

• Obstacle #10, the Mail Box, was judged by Becky 
Borquez, Corral 20 and Area 7 Rep 

Also a HUGE THANK YOU to our entry desk crew: Julie 
Tarnawski, Antoinette Dohmen, Barbara Maxwell-Ryan, 
Becky Borquez and Nikki Ahten. The Trail Trials couldn’t 
happen without our entry desk volunteers.  

And of course, to our Trail Trials Queen and leader, Deb 
Mader who always does a wonderful job creating the 
trail obstacles, mapping out the course, riding it many 
times over, physically getting the actual obstacles in 
place, making goodie bags for the judges, and all the 
other many things she does! And her husband, Evan, 
who cooks an amazing dinner for the volunteers the 
week before the Trail Trials, and then made home-
made potato salad and cookies for the barbecue on 
Saturday!  Their daughter, Jessica fancied up our Trail 
Trials flyer which looked really awesome!  THANK YOU 
TO THE MADERS!!!   

Our Junior Ambassadors did a great job cooking and 
serving up a yummy barbecue burger lunch!  They also 
had a silent auction and raised some much needed 
funds for the Ambassador program.  Good job, girls 
and parents!   

I really believe this day honored our dear friend Terry 
Kaiser, who passed away in the summer of 2018. Terry 
loved putting on Trail Trials, and he taught the rest of 
us in Corral 20 to love them, too!  Terry can never be 
replaced in our community, but I hope his legacy of 
commitment, hard work, and love of his horses and the 
outdoors will continue on through the rest of us and 
the younger generation coming up.   

We want to encourage other Corrals to put on Trail Trials 
in your communities. It’s a lot of fun, can bring some 
money into your Corral, and most of all, encourages 
getting out there on our horses and showing the world 
that the equestrian lifestyle is alive and well!   

Happy Trails!
Becky Borquez

Corral 20 Trail Trials Coordinator 

2nd Annual Terry Kaiser Memorial Trail Trials
Submitted by Becky Borquez, Corral 20 Trail Trial Coordinator
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RESULTS

JUNIORS
1st Annie Ahten 16 pts
2nd Kimberly Rivera 18 pts
3rd Sydney Eck 21 pts

Junior:  Annie Ahten

Novice (left to right):  Leslie Groenewold, Dawn 
Hoff master, Vikki Manus, Naomi Trueherz, Jamie 
LoVullo, Susan Zurawik, Robin Hopson, Kim Parham  
(not pictured - Ashlynn Lawrence and Bobbie Logan 
Sale) 

NOVICE
1st  Leslie Groenewold  5 pts *
2nd  Vikki Manus 5 pts *
3rd  Dawn Hoff master  5 pts *
4th  Naomi Trueherz 6 pts *
5th Susan Zurawik 6 pts *
6th  Jamie LoVullo  7 pts *

7t Robin Hopson 7 pts *
8th  Ashlynn Lawrence  7 1/2 pts 
9th Kim Parham 8 pts
10th Bobbie Logan Sale 9 pts 

OPEN
1st  Cindi Paine 2 pts
2nd  Susan Kaiser 5 pts *
3rd Tiff anie Bailey 5 pts *
4th  Cindy Wilson 6 pts 
5th Lena Stipkova 7 pts
6th Rachel Pratt 8 pts *
7th Jeanne Catron-Gonzales 8 pts *
8th John Harrer 10 pts 
9th Judi Burns  12 pts 
10th Claire Rich 17 pts

Open (left to right):  Cindi Paine, Susan Kaiser, Jeanne 
Catron-Gonzalez, Claire Rich, John Harrer, Judi Burns, 
Rachel Pratt Cindy Wilson (not pictured - Tiff anie Bailey 
and Lena Stipkova)

* Placing decided by tie breaker

2nd Annual Terry Kaiser Memorial Trail Trials
Submitted by Becky Borquez, Corral 20 Trail Trial Coordinator

Junior: Annie Ahten

Novice (left to right): Leslie Groenewold Dawn

Open (left to right): Cindi Paine Susan Kaiser Jeanne

1
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2nd Annual Terry Kaiser Memorial Trail Trials
Photos by Kimberly Dwight, Corral 138 President

12
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ETI Junior Ambassador  

Holiday Cakes 

Its that time of year again. The Junior Ambassadors are 

making their Annual Holiday Cakes. 

Cake Size :    8in – 4 Layer  (Serves 10-12) 

    ¼ Sheet Cake     (Servers 24) 

These Cakes are all customized by our Junior Ambassadors. 

Flavors Available:  

  Cake : Vanilla, Chocolate, Spice, Carrot 

  Frosting : Vanilla, Chocolate, Butter Cream, Cream Cheese 

Pictures are examples from last year holiday and crowning cakes: 

Order for Corral No. : ________________   Cake Size :_______________ 

Flavors :       Cake : ________________   Frosting : _________________ 

Design Preference/Notes: 

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Donation  : $________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to support the juniors, but don’t really need a cake? Considers buying a cake and 

donating to your local fire house or police station. 
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Pumpkin Cubes

Ingredients:
1 small pumpkin
1tbsp cinnamon
18oz jar of oats
1/4 cup molasses
1/2 cup brown sugar

Directions:
Preheat oven to 400.

Cut pumpkin (w/o string, seeds, or rind) into cubes.

Put pumpkin into large saucepan w/ enough water to 
cover bottom of pan.

Sprinkle cinnamon on top.

Let cook on medium for 45 minutes or until mushy. stir 
frequently. let cool.

In large mixing bowl (you may need two), mix oats, 
brown sugar, molasses, and pumpkin mix.

Roll into small balls and place on cookie sheet. if not 
thick enough, add molasses.

Put in oven for 12-15 minutes.

Let cool.

Freeze extras so you have some for later!

(Recipe courtesy Horseluvr287 on horseforum.com
from cowgirlmagazine.com)

Fall Pumpkin Cinnamon Horse Cookies

Ingredients:
1/2 can of pumpkin 1/4 cup of molasses
1 tbsp cinnamon 1/2 cup of brown sugar
2 1/4 cups of oats

Directions:
Preheat oven to 400 degrees, and grease a cookie 
sheet or two, if you need to. 

In a large mixing bowl, combine oats, brown sugar, 
molasses, and pumpkin. Mix until blended.

Roll into small balls with your hands...about 1″ in 
diameter balls for some normal-sized treats.  As you 
go, place these balls on the cookie sheets.

They do not rise or spread or anything, so you can 
place them as close to each other as 1 1/2 inches or so.

** If you’re making your treat balls, and they seem 
to be falling apart a bit, you can always add more 
molasses to thicken the ‘batter’.

Place into the oven, and let bake for 12-15 minutes, 
depending on your oven.

Pull them out of the oven. They should be a bit dried 
out, but still a teeny bit squishy when you poke them a 
bit. They should not be crunchy.

Before they cool and before you remove them from the 
cookie sheet, sprinkle the tops of them evenly with the 
cinnamon.

(Recipe courtesy thehorsejunkie.blogspot.com from 
cowgirlmagazine.com)

Fall Horse  Treats

4
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Pumpkin Oatmeal Horse Cookies 

Ingredients:
4 cups whole oats
1 can pumpkin
2 cups water
2 tsp baking powder
1 ¾ cup whole wheat fl our
2 tsp cinnamon
½ tsp nutmeg
1 tbsp honey or molasses (optional)

Directions:
Mix the pumpkin and water together well.

Add the fl our, oats, and spices.

Add the optional honey or molasses.

Drop spoonfuls of the mixture onto a greased cookie 
sheet

Bake at 350 degrees for 20 minutes or until done.

(Recipe courtesy www.motherearthnews.com from 
cowgirlmagazine.com)

Easy Crunchy Pumpkin Apple Cookies

Ingredients:
1/2 c pure unseasoned pumpkin (canned or pureed)
1/2 c unsweetened applesauce
1 egg
1 1/4 c water
1 cup steel-cut oatmeal
4 cups green pea fl our (or other suitable fl our substitute)
1 tsp of Calcium Montmorillonite Clay
1/2 tsp cinnamon

Directions:
Bowl 1 – Thoroughly mix dry ingredients together.

Bowl 2 – Thoroughly mix wet ingredients together.

Add Bowl 1 to bowl 2 and mix well.

Knead on fl oured surface.

Roll out to 1/2″ and cut into adorable shapes with 
cookie cutters.

Bake at 325F for about one hour or until they reach 
desired hardness.

Note:  If dough is too sticky, add fl our.

(Recipe courtesy allnaturalpetcare.com from 
cowgirlmagazine.com)

Fall Horse  Treats

If you bake any of these for your horse(s), snap a picture of them enjoying 
your creation and send to magazine@etinational.com for the December issue!
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Corral 14 Fall Drive ~ September 27 - 29, 2019
Submitted by Linda Elder, Corral 14 Secretary

Once again Jeanne Gordon and Mara Wada opened their 
Long Ears Ranch in Mojave to host the Coral 14 Fall Drive. 
They opened up their large paddock for the trailers and 
wagons to park and people lot stake out their mules and 
horses.  There were some pens available for those who did 
not want to stack.  People began arriving Friday early and 
around 1pm.  Six or seven wagons made a short drive led 
by Katie Christman on her mule Sam and Sue Martzolf as 
Wagon Master. Later that evening after most of the people 
had arrived, they had pizza and a wonderful salad bar 
prepared by Mara and Jean, along with desserts brought by 
some of the members.

Saturday morning after an early breakfast, the teamsters 
began hitching up their teams and the riders to saddle the 
horses.  At 9am, the drive started out led by Linda on her 

Arab Shaba and again Sue Martzolf as Wagon Master.  There 
was a total of twelve wagons and carts and eight to ten 
riders. The wagons included: Sue Martzolf Wagon Master, 
Larry Jacobs with Margie Macke, Jim Porter, Richie Pauley 
with Dolly Kouri, Otis Calif with Beth Brockman, Jeanette 

Hayhurst with her mini Clifford Meridith with 

Melissa Billingsley, Mara Wada with Jeanne Gordon, Wendy 
Bailey, Beth Uzoni with Nora Moran, and Kirt and Beth 
Newman who had to switch to horseback at the water break 
due to a broken single tree on the cart.  Riders included 
Linda Elder, Katie Christman, Julie Porter, Denise Smith, Paul 
Frisbey, Debbie Humphreys, and Nancy Bromley. Some of 
the passengers were Reed Hopkins and three of his One 
Spade Youth Team (Jeff Schell, Jillian Bar and Haily Jenkins), 
Dionne Fontenet, Stephanie Anderson, Mark Bidor and 

S t d i ft l b kf t th t t
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Corral 14 Fall Drive ~ September 27 - 29, 2019
Submitted by Linda Elder, Corral 14 Secretary

Susan Soderberg. Once again I hope I got everyone in the 
right place as to wagons, riders or passengers.  I know I also 
probably missed some names…it was not intentional.  

They made a large loop to the west of Long Ears Ranch 
and then returned for a water stop.  After a short break, 
they continued to the east and crossed Mojave Tropico road 
and drove through more of the beautiful Mojave Desert to 
Katie Christman’s Moon Raker Ranch for a lunch break.  In 
spite of the wind that blew all day, everyone was enjoying 
themselves.  After lunch, they continued on eastward back 
to Long Ears Ranch.

Following the six hour drive/ride and after everyone had 
made sure their stock was fed and watered and had taken 
a rest their selves, they had a wonderful pot luck dinner. 
Once again, the Corral members outdid themselves with 

the delicious food they prepared. For some reason the food 
others bring to our pot lucks always tastes better than if I 
made it myself.  Following dinner, President Sue Martzolf led 
our general meeting. 

Sunday morning dawned clear and only a “little windy”. We 
had a pot luck breakfast including several egg dishes, lots of 
sweet rolls, sausage, bacon, fruit, juice and coffee and lots 
more.  

At 10am, everyone gathered and Linda Elder led a 
“Celebration of Life” for Ron Remy.  Norm Noftsier started 
everyone off with a beautiful eulogy and was followed by 
other Corral members who spoke on what Ron meant to 
them. Dolly Kouri did a very touching and beautiful dove 
release following the talks and had several of us in tears. 

I had never seen this ceremony before, and it is very 
moving. Dolly explained the symbolism of the dove and then 
released the single dove as the spirit of the departed and 
then following doves to escort him home. 

h d l l t th t f L E R h
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Comedy Corner
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Photo Corner

Corral 103 members, Debbie Mullins, Irene Atteberry, Debra Robbins Stella and Dawn Walker, during their 
ride in Mojave Narrows in October.  Photo submitted by Dawn Walker,   President.  If you have a photo for 
our Photo Corner, just email to magazine@etinational.com.

1111919111
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Bonelli MAU
Mounted Assistance Unit
Pres:  Paul  Maselbas
(626) 419-6390 

The Kathryn Barger’s Trail Blazers ride went off  wonderfully 
with the assistance of the Bonelli, Whittier Narrows, and 
Walnut Creek Mounted Assistance Units.   The ride was held 
in La Canada Flintridge, and the staging was at the Flintridge 
Riding Club. Thank you to all that assisted in making this 
ride a great success. These equine events always assist in 
supporting the equine community…Bonelli MAU rocks.    We 
will let the pictures speak for themselves.  

Janier and Kathy

Paul Winnie getting water

Also, this is the season to beware of fi res and to remind all 
park patrons to smoke and park in designated areas only (to 
avoid car sparks on the dry grass).  This must be absolutely 
enforced.  

Bonelli MAU
Jean A. Chadsey

Corral News

Janier and Kathy

hi i h b f fi d i d ll
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Walnut Creek MAU
Mounted Assistance Unit
Pres:  Sheri Harder 
(310) 502-8375 

Whittier Narrows MAU
Mounted Assistance Unit
Pres. Joe Uribes
josephiuribes@yahoo.com

Corral 2
Pasadena/San Gabriel/Altadena
Pres. Ann Regan
(818) 321-6931

Corral 3
Walnut Creek
Pres. Cindi Schaub 
(909) 354-1613

Corral 9
Littlerock Trail Blazers
Pres. Anita Martin
(661) 965-2210

Corral 10
Lakeview Terrace
Pres. Gina Cruz
ginakeilcruz@yahoo.com

Corral 12
Sylmar Vista Del Valle
Pres. Patty Hug
(818) 367-2056

Corral 14
Western Wagons Mojave
Pres. Sue Martzolf
(760) 662-6102

Corral 20
Shadow Hills Rough Riders
Pres. Cheri Ovayan
(818) 335-2884

Corral 22
Intervalley Trail Riders
Pres. Kathleen Smart
(626) 590-6792
www.Corral22.com

Upcoming rides:

Dec. 15:  Christmas Ride, Griffi  th Park

Enjoy more pictures from our Montana De Oro ride:  

2



22

Equestrian Trails, Inc.

For additional information, please visit us on our website:  
http://corral22.com or on Facebook:  ETI Corral 22.

Submitted by Corey Hallmark

2019 “What Do I Do with My Horse, 
Cat, Dog, Child, Gerbil in Fire, Flood, 

and/or Earthquake?”

Are your animals MICROCHIPPED?  FIRE SEASON never 
disappears here in Southern California!  MICROCHIPS - 
A ‘must have item’ if you must evacuate your property, 
and you want to get your animal(s) safely back home 
again.  So easy to get through your veterinarian.  

Hopefully you still have your copy of this booklet!  If 
you cannot fi nd your copy, you may download this 
booklet FREE at  www.etinational.com, look for Forms 
& Documents. For information, contact Stephanie 
Abronson (818) 222 PONY; Stephanie@abronson.com.

ALWAYS BE PREPARED FOR FIRES !  

THIS SEASON -- When you drive 
past the Fire Dept. Forestry Unit on 
Las Virgenes Rd. and notice that 
the warning sign says “HIGH FIRE 
DANGER”, take special notice!!  We 
are at risk! Our children are at risk!  
Our animals are at risk!  Our homes 
are at risk!  BE PREPARED!!   Get out 
your copy of: “What Do I Do with My 
Horse, Cat, Dog, Child, Gerbil in Fire, 
Flood, and/or Earthquake?”

Every inch of this booklet is helpful whether you own 
a horse or not.                          22

or additional information please visit us on our website:
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Corral 35
Oak Canyon Riding Club
Glendora
Pres. Dottie Hilliard
(626) 335-7112

Corral 35 spent the month of October looking for shady 
spots to ride, as the energy sapping heat continued to limit 
saddle time and the evening rides were not much better.  We 
did manage to fi nd refuge from time to time at Walnut Creek 
in Bonelli Reginal Park where, miraculously, there was still 
a fl owing stream and shady trails. Thank you to those folks 
with trailers that let others hitch a ride in their rigs so that 
they, too, could enjoy these cooler rides.  

Speaking of sharing trailers, we were able to come to the aide 
of some fellow ETI members in the event of their having to 
evacuate their animals due to the recent fi res. Horse friends 
are, indeed, life time friends. 

On Saturday, October 12, Corral 35 hosted an event that 
was presented by the Temple City Mounted Posse and their 
affi  liates.  This program was a session of horse therapy 
for Veterans of our Armed Forces who are suff ering from 
Post- Traumatic Stress Disorder. This group of Veterans was 

comprised of women who were victims of sexual assault 
while in the service of our country.  It was truly amazing to 
witness the progress made during this program in just these 
seven hours of contact with horses. Most of the women had 

never interacted with a horse in any way.  By the end of the 
day, they had gone from touching to riding.  One therapist 
said to me that he had never seen his patient ever smile.  
She was full out laughing with glee as she loped his horse 
solo around the arena!  A standing ovation followed.

On November 2, Corral 35, along with the City of Glendora 
Trails Council and the Glendora Rotary Club, will be co-
sponsoring Glendora Fall Trails Day in Big Dalton Wilderness 
Park from 8:30 until noon.  Lunch will be served courtesy of 
the Rotarians.  My horse Sera’ and I will be there for folks, 
young and old, to interact with. They will hug a real live 
horse and fall in love, just like we all did at one time.

Save the date of December 14 for the Glendora Christmas 
Parade.  Step off  is at 9:00am. Come join us!

When the wind dies down and the scorching heat cools to 
what we think of as Fall weather, I am looking forward to 
seeing you on the trail, and we can share what my daughter 
in law calls “horse talk”.

Dottie Hilliard

Corral 36
Mountain Ridge Riders
Agoura/Calabasas/Malibu/Monte Nido
Pres. Susan Carr
(310) 403-9665
www.eticorral36.com

Please Join Us ~ for our Monthly Meeting
NOVEMBER 3RD ~ (Tuesday) @ 6:30-8:30 PM
at Malibu Creek State Park Administration Bldg.

1925 Las Virgenes Rd., Calabasas, 91302
(just south of Mulholland Hwy)

2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the 
MEMBERSHIP

2020 ELECTIONS FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Can you volunteer to be a candidate?  Please contact Susan 
Carr at (310) 403.9665; Email: susan@elsainc.org

AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE ~ 
West Village at Calabasas Proposed Development

HOW DO WE GET THESE DEVELOPERS TO CREATE 
OUR DESPERATELY NEEDED MULTI-USE TRAILHEAD 
PARKING FOR HORSE RIGS, HIKERS, CYCLISTS, AND 
SCHOOL BUSES?

Write a letter to the City of Calabasas Mayor, David Shapiro,
100 Civic Center Way, Calabasas, CA 91302 - Email: 
dshapiro@cityofcalabasaas.com

i d f h i ti f l lt
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And get in-touch with The Calabasas Coalition,  www.
thecalabasascoalition.org

MESSAGE FROM KIMBERLY GUSTAFSON, 2019 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR ~

ETI Corral 36 Holiday Party and Fundraiser
When:   Thursday, December 5

Where:  Twisted Oak Tavern, 30105 Agoura Rd, 
Agoura Hills, CA 91301

WATCH OUR WEBSITE ~ Tickets will go on sale soon!  Look 
for an announcement in your email in the upcoming weeks, 
and on our website  Join Us!  Everyone Welcome!

www.eticorral36.com
eticorral36@gmail.com

FROM OUR CORRAL 36 CALENDAR

GALA to Celebrating Our Heroes 
All the Way Home

Nov. 2nd, 2019; 5:00 PM, Saturday Eve
Commemorative Air Force Museum,

455 Aviation Dr., Camarillo, CA 93010

FOR TICKETS & Info. Call (805) 551.1168 or
Email: info@MilitaryAnimalProject.com/gala

 
WESTERN STATES HORSE EXPO 

November 8-10, 2019   
Fairplex | Pomona, CA https://horsexpo.com/

 
NOVEMBER 11 IS VETERAN’S DAY

 
NOVEMBER 28 IS TURKEY DAY

Stephanie Abronson

Corral 37
Conejo Riders
Thousand Oaks
Pres. Sharyn Henry
(805) 795-6493
www.eticorral37.org

Corral 38
Griffi  th Park Equestrians
Burbank/Glendale
Pres. Diana Hoch
(818) 841-6422
www.corral38eti.com

Corral 43
Tri Valley Riders
Nuevo/Riverside/Norco/Hemet
Pres. Mitch Murvine
(951) 956-4012

Corral 54
Rocky Hill Riders
Chatsworth
Pres. Tracy Campbell
(818) 326-6786

Enjoy these pics from Corral 54’s Trail Trial submitted by 
Jean Chadsey.

GALA to Celebrating Our Heroes
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Corral 57
Sespe Riders
Ojai 
Pres. Bryan Kearney
(805) 946-9232
www.eticorral57.org

Corral 65
Kern Equestrian Riders
Bakersfi eld
Pres. Helen Ordway
(661) 201-8152

Corral 66
Route 66 Riders
Barstow/Newberry Springs
Pres. Beth Uzonyi
(760) 255-4767

On October 13, some members of our corral joined in with 
corral 14 to help clean up and oil the wagons at Calico Ghost 
Town in Yermo. The wagons were long overdue and were 
beginning to fall into disrepair. We got about half the wagons 
done with many helpful participants…some driving 1½ to 2 
hours to get there. One more work day will be planned for 
the future.  

Corral 14 and 66 members

October 19 was our annual Peggy Sue Charity Ride. We ride 
from Barstow out to Peggy Sue’s Diner in Yermo where our 
rigs are waiting for us. We have done this for a number of 
years. The weather is always wonderful for this ride. This 
year we had ten riders and another four or so that joined us 
for lunch. We have collected close to $1,000.00 so far for our 
local Barstow Humane Society and will be taking donations 
through our November general meeting.  This year we gave 
a raffl  e ticket out for each $10 the donors gave, and Diane 
Bubier was the winner of a great horse raffl  e basket!

November 20 will be our mid-week trail ride out at Rainbow 

Basin, north of Barstow. We will stage at the group 
campground. Sign up 10am, ride at 11am since it will be 
chilly. Ride fee is $5 members/$10 nonmembers, and 
everyone signs a waiver. It is about a 2½ hour easy ride 
through the scenic loop.  Bring your lunch for after the ride. 
There are bathrooms and covered picnic tables, but no 
water for horses. Club will bring bottled water and soda for 
the riders. For more information call Beth at (760) 953-2576.

December 10 will be our Christmas party and year end high 
point awards presentation.

Happy Fall!
Beth Uzonyi/President
bethygirl55@aol.com  

Corral 70
Cross Road Riders
Lucerne/Apple Valley
Pres. Rebecca Larkin  
(760) 669-9647

Corral 83
Tehachapi Mountain Riders
Tehachapi 
Co-Pres. Carolyn McIntyre
(661) 822-9533
Co-Pres. Judy Walsh
(661) 821-1615

October, as always, is a busy month for the members of 
Corral 83, Tehachapi Mountain Riders. More trail maintenance 
work was completed by ETI members from multiple corrals. 
Debra Stella (Corral 9) organized a group to do some work 
on the 3-mile section of the Pacifi c Crest Trail starting at the 
Oak Creek Segment Trailhead. This section of trail has been 
maintained by Corral 83 for many years through the BLM 
adopt a trail program. Debra came up from the Antelope 
Valley to participate in this workday. Debra often joins Corral 
83 for various trail rides in the Tehachapi Valley, Stallion 
Springs and Bear Valley Springs areas. Corral 83 members 
Irene W. & Kathy B. focused on the stock crossing at the 
trailhead leading to Oak Creek Canyon segment. There 
is a pedestrian bridge just south of the picnic bench and 
north of the metal gate and sign-in box for users of the 
trail. Equestrians are asked to use the designated Livestock 
Crossing and not take horses over the pedestrian bridge. 
The stock crossing is well marked and immediately east 
of the pedestrian bridge. Currently, the Oak Creek is not 
actively fl owing. While working on the trail, some members 
caught a glimpse of the Oak Creek Wild horses who are free 
roaming in the area. In addition to local trail work, Corral 
83 members plan to attend the Red Rock Canyon planning 
meeting in Lancaster, California on October 24. 

C l 14 d 66 b
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Corral 83 member

Debra Stella and Kathy Burns

Shortly after the trail maintenance work was completed, 
Kimberly Dwight of Corral 138 brought a group of riders 
to put some hoof prints on the Oak Creek Section of the 
PCT. Kimberly rides an Oak Creek Wild horse who spent his 
formative years as a feral horse in the Oak Creek Canyon. 
For more information about these wonderful mounts, contact 
Diana Palmer, by visiting www.oakcreekwildhorses.com.

Corral 83 members participated in a 3-day 2-night camp out 
in the Alabama Hills, the newest National Scenic Area, located 
a few miles west of Lone Pine, California in the Eastern 
Sierras. Riders enjoyed spectacular weather, wonderful 
single and double track trails. Irene W. organized a western 
photo shoot for those riders interested in donning western 
apparel for this photo op. Alabama Hills are most famous 
for the wide variety of classic Western fi lms, “Have Gun Will 
Travel”, “Gunga Din”, “Bad Day at Black Rock”, “High Sierra”, 
as well some modern day fi lms  & current commercials that 
were made in the Alabama Hills. During our stay, a fi lm crew 
set up in the parking area for the Moabis Arch trail head. 
Our fi rst day ride covered the northern most section of the 
Alabama Hills. The second day ride covered the central 
section of the Alabama hills. For more information about the 
area visit https://www.blm.gov/visit/alabama-hills.   

Carol Knipp and Irene Williams
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Corral 83 member Claire Burger rode her Oak Creek wild 
horse, Meakoda, in the Alabama Hills. Her horse is a true 
black with no white. His lips and skin pigmentation also 
black. He stood out among the fall colors of the Alabama 
Hills landscape. It’s the perfect time to visit the Alabama 
Hills. Corral 83 member Doris Lora has prepared a document 
off ering a great deal of information about the various ways 
to stay and play in the Alabama Hills. If you are interested 
in reading this document, send a request to Doris at dlora@
earthlink.net.

Claire Burger & 
Meakoda

Meakoda watching a 
climber

Alabama Hills & Claire 
photos by Irene 

Williams

Happy Trails,
Doris Lora

C83 Secretary/Scribe

Corral 86
Vasquez Vaqueros
Agua Dulce/Canyon Country/Acton
Pres. Ben Share 
(661) 992-4899

Corral 88
Tri Community Horsemen
Phelan/Pinon Hills/Wrightwood
Pres. Noel Cook
(951) 427-9243

Corral 101
Route 101 Horse Show Circuit
Lake View Terrace
Pres. Dawn Surprenant
(661) 433-9069
www.route101horseshow.com

Corral 103
Hesperia Happy Horsemen
Hesperia/Apple Valley
Pres. Dawn Walker
(760) 961-7879

Corral 103 had a great ride and camp at Mojave Narrows 
in October.  We had ETI members from Corral 103 and also 
from Corrals 9, 66, 88 and 138.  Except for the wind that 
came up of Saturday night, the weather was beautiful.  Mary 
Teran did a wonderful job of leading the ride both Saturday 
and Sunday. 

The next ride is our Carol Rosique Memorial Ride on 
November 2.  There will be a lunch following the ride.  
Signup at 9:30am and ride out at 10:30am.  Check out our 
facebook page or email Dawn Walker at delta3743@verizon.
net for more info.

Hope everyone has a great holiday season.

Dawn Walker

Corral 118
Simi Valley
Pres. Dan Mayer
(805) 581-3150
www.eti118.org

Making Plans for 2020
This is the time of year when so many things converge.  
Days are shorter.  Horses coats are longer.  The threat 
of fi re conditions escalate.  Pre-emptive power outages 
occur regularly.  We’re on the cusp of the holiday season.  
Dates and deadlines abound.  Events and family 

orral 83 member Claire Burger rode her Oak Creek wild

M
c

A



28

Equestrian Trails, Inc.

commitments fi ll our calendars.  Many of us are travelling.  
It can be quite a challenge to juggle all the demands on our 
time!

However, the trusted and dedicated volunteer Board and 
Committee members are still working hard on our Horse 
Show schedule for next year.  We’ve got a few interesting 
curves to contend with, but it should make for an exciting 
2020 show season!  We’ll keep you posted on further 
developments.

SVAC (Simi Valley Awards Circuit) 
Just to recap, and for new members and exhibitors, the 
SVAC is our own awards program within our Open horse 
show series.  

Open means everyone is welcome to participate in our events.  
We award class ribbons, prizes and Day-End Championships 
to the winners at our horse shows.  You do not need to 
be a Corral 118 member to enjoy these perks, although 
membership gets you discounts on entry fees!  Depending 
on how often you plan on showing with us, joining could 
save you some money, if you’re into that sort of thing!     

But if you want to compete for Corral 118 SVAC Year-End 
Championships and Awards, you must be an ETI Corral 118 
member.  There are specifi c requirements and restrictions 
for the diff erent classes and divisions (refer to the rules and 
show premiums) with cumulative points in qualifying classes 
determining the winners.  

Every exhibitor can choose the level of participation that 
works best for them.  A helpful tip:  decide early!  This 
makes planning your show schedule for the season much 
easier!  We can’t wait to see you on the rail at our shows!

Website  www.eti118.org   
Please bear with us as we reconstruct and revamp our 
website.  We want to streamline navigation and make it 
easier for you to fi nd what you need.  So keep checking 
back.

Daylight Savings Time Ends November 3!  Turn those clocks 
back on Saturday night.  

Honor Our Veterans on November 11 and every day.

Happy Thanksgiving, November 28.  Blessed is this horse 
life.  Enjoy family, friends and good health and well-being.

A good horse is a good horse, and whatever tack you use, 
we hope to see you again soon on the trail and on the rail!  

When you put your horse fi rst, he will last.
Good riding ‘til next time.

~ Beth Haney

Corral 138
Barrel Springs Riders
Antelope Valley/Palmdale
Pres. Kimberly Dwight
(661) 478-2770

Because we had horrifi c wind right before the Corral Welcome 
ride in October, we decided to cancel it. There were fi res in 
the San Fernando area, and people had been without power 
for days. The deciding factor was when one of our members 
said she hadn’t been able to make the brownies for the pot 
luck because of lack of power. Some were in clean up mode. 
The day turned out beautiful and a few of us got together to 
ride.  But the majority of the Corral was missed. We planned 
to reschedule, but October got away from us. When the 
weather is good, there are so many things to do.

As I write this, I’ve been hearing of possible power outages 
soon. So I’d better stop procrastinating. Our Halloween 
ride is this Saturday, and we’ve heard from many who’ve 
planned crazy costumes. Some have asked if costumes were 
required...Not at all.  I usually go as a cowgirl. Vasquez 
Rocks is a beautiful place to ride. I’m sure it will be well 
attended. Many are going camping at Pioneertown though.

November 2, Elaine will lead a ride from Mescal Creek. Please 
contact her for details at (661) 946-1976 or emac43031@
gmail.com.

Novemver 16, Janette Beas will take us up Peaceful Valley 
for a ride. Contact Janette at (858) 692-6836 or janette.
beas@gmail.com for staging info.

b 2 El i ill l d id f M l C k Pl
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December 7 is our annual toys ride from LaCabana. We have 
a new route this year.

Kimberly Dwight
ETI Corral 138 Barrel Springs Riders 

Corral 210
Sunland Riders
Sunland/Gibson Ranch
Pres. Jeanette Provolt
(818) 472-6537

Corral 357
Saddleback Canyon Riders
Trabuco Canyon/Orange County
Pres. Kristen Holden
(949) 444-1990  
www.saddlebackcanyonriders.com
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Kids Corner



31

Volume 19, Issue 11



32

Equestrian Trails, Inc.

P
h

o
to

 C
r
e
d

it
: 
S

te
v
e
 F

o
r
d

 

Give the gift that gives all year long...
An ETI Membership!

Contact the ETI Offi ce for more 
information at (818) 698-6200 or 

Join online at 
www.etinational.com

United We Ride $3.00

ETI Bell logo 
Small 3” x 4” for inside 
vehicle  window  $3.00 

8” X 10” for gate or 
trailer   $6.00

Contact the ETI offi  ce for Stickers
 at (818) 698-6200 or 
offi  ce@etinational.com

Got Trails?  
Stickers $5.00 

Available in White 
or Black 

Display Your 
Equestrian Pride!
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 ETI MEMB ERSHIP APPLICATIO N  
Name (last):___________________________ First__________________ Corral_______ * 
Mailing Address:______________________________________Spouse:______________ 
City: ________________________________________State: ________Zip:____________ 
Phone:___________________________  O ccupation:______________________________ 
Email Address: _____________________________________________________________ 
______ Junior (under 18) Birthdate _____ _____ _____  Dues Paid_______________ 

______ Adult (over 18)                                               Dues Paid_______________ 
______ Family Sr “ ________ Jr. # ________                    Dues Paid_______________ 

New ______ Renew _______  or Changing from Corral # ________  to Corral #  ______ 
Signature: ______________________________________________Date:______________ 
Parent’s signature if Junior only membership-under 18  
* CHECK       Please send me information for a Corral in my area.   ETI (818) 698-6200  

All ETI rides and events require that 
participants complete both sides of the    

ETI Waiver and Release.

Non members must complete a
Single Event form and pay $10.00 for an

individual for the day or weekend-camping 
membership.   $5.00 of this is to be sent 
with the forms back to the ETI offi  ce.  A 

family membership for the event is $20.00; 
$10.00 goes to the ETI offi  ce. 

The Waivers/Release as well as Single 
Event forms need to be received at the ETI 

offi  ce within two weeks of event.

All insertion rates are costs PER ISSUE and are due at time AD is submitted (unless a contract is signed for the 
3X or annual rate). 

Ad rates are for camera-ready artwork.  Any setup will be charged at $35 per page, 
½ tone of pictures are $10 each. Commercial advertisers, use 85 line-screen.  

Please submit by email at magazine@etinational.com
We are publishing ONLINE every month. 

Checklist For Membership Application Cards 
Be sure to use the standard cards and not paper forms.  If you need more 

cards please let us know. 

Please Check Cards For Completeness And Legibility. 

Oftentimes the information on the cards is hard to read. Membership 
fees are due on the member’s anniversary date. Please notify members a 
month in advance of their anniversary date and send them a Membership 
Application card to complete and return to your Corral.  If they renew late, 
90 days or more, their anniversary date will change. Anyone who does not 

have current membership must pay single event fees at events. 

Send cards in A.S.A.P.  Don’t hold them.  For Single membership, list 
only the person applying for membership and no one else. 

Basic membership amounts are Family $50; Senior $35; Junior $30.  
 At Large Memberships are Family $70; Senior $50; Junior $45.  

Some Corrals charge additional amounts.  
Please contact a Corral or send to ETI, P.O. Box 920668, Slymar, CA  91392

Non-ETI
Size
Full Page $140
1/2 Page $75
1/4 Page $50
Business Card $25
Classifi ed (3 lines) $10

Corrals
Size
Full Page $75
1/2 Page $40
1/4 Page $27
Business Card N/A
Classifi ed (3 lines) $7

ETI Members
Size
Full Page $100
1/2 Page $65
1/4 Page $45
Business Card $15
Classifi ed (3 lines) $7

Special discount rates for Full and 1/2 page with 12 month contract (4 printed issues & digital issues).  Payment in full required.



Horse Shows  ETI has a 
National High Point Circuit which 
is currently on hiatus.  Until then, 
please contact the ETI offi  ce.  
Non-ETI members can participate 
in our ETI High Point Shows.  But 
to be a part of the National High Point Circuit you 
must be an ETI member.  You can sign up for 
the Circuit any time during the season, but must 
compete a specifi ed number of times in your 
chosen classes to win awards.  Points towards 
year end awards start accumulating on the date 
you sign up with the high point program.

The Junior Ambassador Program is open to 
all ETI youth age 7 to 21. Boys are welcome for 
the Prince and King category.  Applications for 
the program may be obtained by contacting Cheri 
Ovayan at (818) 335-2884 covayan97@icloud.
com.  The completed forms are due back by April 
2nd  with all fees, sponsors, autobiography and 
pictures.  This is a great way 
for our youth to represent 
their Corral and ETI.  
Participants volunteer their 
time at several mandatory 
events as well as many horse shows; trail trials, 
parades, trail dedications, quarterly dinner 
meetings and fun events just for the Junior 
Ambassador Court such as the retreat!  Contact 
Michelle or any of the girls who have participated 
for more info on the fun activities. 

Trail Rider Award Program (TRAP)  keeps 
computerized logs on how many hours members 
are riding.  In this day and age, when trails 
are giving way to housing 
developments, it is crucial that 
records be kept on trail usage.  
ETI Corrals in all areas are fi nding 
themselves having to defend their 

riding areas more and more against encroaching 
civilization.  On several occasions, TRAP records 
have been instrumental in maintaining trail 
access. 

ETI TRAP acknowledges hours in the saddle 
with  shoulder patches & pins that can be 
attached almost anywhere.  The fee to join TRAP 
is only $12.00 (you must maintain current ETI 
membership); then the TRAP membership is 
maintained each year for only $6.00.  You will 
start by receiving the TRAP main shoulder patch 
and your log sheets.  As you achieve the hour 
goals additional patches will be sent to you.  Carol 
Elliott is the TRAP chair. Please contact (760) 963-
8209 or happy2appy@yahoo.com.     

Trail Trials:  An ETI Sanctioned Trail Trial consists 
of a trail ride, usually averaging between two 
and three hours, with trail obstacles along the 
way.  Obstacles are natural, or simulate naturally 
occurring conditions for the horse and rider to 
negotiate.  We now have a DVD from a clinic 
demonstrating obstacles and tips to compete or 
put on a Trail Trial.  It is   important to remember 
that the people doing the judging at sanctioned 
Trail Trial event are volunteers following the 
rulebook and are doing 
thwe best they can.  Safety, 
control, and common sense 
are the number one priorities 
for all ETI sanctioned Trail  
Trials.  Trail Trials are open 
to ETI members and Non-members.  There are 
three divisions:  Juniors for youth 14 years (as of 
Jan. 1st) and   under;  Novice and Open.  Please 
contact the ETI offi  ce  at (818)  698-6200 offi  ce@
etinational.com.

ETI National Programs


